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Attached please find copies of all the Medical Advisories about COVID-19 released by the Hawaii
Department of Health. The last one, # 8, answered a question proposed by Dr. Ravi – The DOH does
NOT recommend use of the Rapid COVID-19 either to diagnose COVID-19 nor to clear someone who
has tested positive.
 
Similarly, I looked on the CDC website and it does not recommend imaging (Chest Xray or CT) to
diagnose COVID because they are not specific and overlap other infections.  The only method is viral
testing, even if imaging is suggestive.
 
I also tried to find out whether CPAP use increases risk of transmission.  (Thanks to Steph who
forwarded some info from ResMed, one of the big CPAP manufacturers.  I found an article (attached)
noting that First Responders in Seattle decided  not to use CPAP or BiPap machines as makeshift
ventilators for patients with respiratory distress because of a risk they might aerosolize the virus. 
Although the FDA put out guidance about using modified CPAPs and BiPAPs as ventilators, it did so
only if they were modified by use of a filtration system to minimize aerosolization. 
 
As a result, one expert, Dr. Christopher Winter, indicated that patients talk to their clinician about
when/whether to stop using their CPAP and also consider sleeping in another room even if
asymptomatic.  He reportedly was working on a guide for this but, when I tried to follow up, found
he referred to the website for the American Academy of Sleep Medicine but our firewall keeps
blocking it.  I was able to look at it on my phone and it says substantially the same thing.  The CO2
valve on the CPAP might aerosolize the virus so patients should isolate if sick and should consider it
even if well.  If they are unable to isolate, they should consult their clinician about alternatives to
CPAP. I’ll try to print out that information when I am home and send it to you later.
 
In the meantime, I think each facility should probably pull up the list of patients on CPAP and 
consider whether their condition has changed such that they can do without a CPAP (perhaps they
have lost weight, etc. ) .  If not, we may have to consider some way to isolate them when they are
sleeping. 
 
Caroline Mee, MD
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